








  
 
Dear Mr. Bogda and elected members of Mansfield City Council, 
 
Please accept this email as expressing my support for the mixed use project proposed by Realty Capital 
on FM157 north of Downtown Mansfield.  
 
As you may be aware, I own a portion of the property which Realty Capital proposes to develop fronting 
Highway 157.   This land is part of the old Driskill Farm.  In addition to this tract, I also own property on 
the eastern side of Highway 157.   My eastern property is at the south-west intersection of the City of 
Mansfield’s proposed redirection of Highway 287 Business and FM157.  I understand this new 
intersection, as proposed, includes signalization. 
 
I support Realty Capital’s project for two primary reasons.   First, I believe that quality new development 
at this location will serve Mansfield and its citizens with a positive addition to the amenities they move 
to our city hoping to find.  Secondly, this area of FM157 has been slow to realize its full potential, and I 
think this development will serve as a catalyst to beneficial commercial development in this corridor, not 
only on the land I own, but land owned by others. 
 
This project is critical to providing the needed demographics and investment to spur the demand for the 
commercial development of approximately 50 acres of underdeveloped property in this immediate area. 
 
Please communicate to council and other decision makers in the City Hall my intent to use this project to 
help support retail/commercial plans for the remaining property I own at the City’s new proposed 
intersection. It is clear to me that Realty Capital’s proposal is well thought out for long-term viability and 
contains the appropriate mix of uses to kick-start growth in this area.  This development provides the 
economic foundation needed to make the right kind of development financially attractive. 
 
I have not seen any plan that more clearly offers the opportunity to provide a demographic to transform 
the north FM157 corridor. Until something happens on this large property I don’t see the kind of quality 
redevelopment we all want taking place to bring maximum value to the City of Mansfield. 
 
(On a note that is frankly highly personal … This land has been in my family since my mother’s, father’s, 
father’s time.  I support this development because I think all of them would be proud to see people 
enjoying this land as the developer has proposed it.) 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Glenn Day 
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